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Clerk to the Council:  Emily Simpson
Tel:  07881714526   
e-mail: ashurstclerk@outlook.com


	
	



DRAFT MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF ASHURST PARISH COUNCIL, HELD AT ASHURST VILLAGE HALL ON WEDNESDAY 12th JULY 2023 AT 6.30PM
Attendance.
	Chairman
	Cllr Fischel

	Ashurst Parish Council (APC)
	Cllrs Russell, Nicholson, Knight

	Horsham District Council (HDC)
	There were none. 

	Clerk
	Emily Simpson

	Public
	There were two members of the public.




1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies were received from Councillor Hammond which Councillors RESOLVED to accept. 
2. Declaration of Members’ Interests, notification of changes to Members’ Interests, and consideration of any requests for dispensation           
There were none. 
3. Public Session 
A resident spoke regarding the speeding issues in Ashurst. He felt the situation was very dangerous. He mentioned the visibility of speed signs and whether they could be painted onto the road as well. He acknowledged Speedwatch but questioned its usefulness when volunteers were not present and expressed a desire to see a mobile speed camera, as he believed they had made a difference in another village. He also said the local MP had suggested he would support a petition, providing the community and the Parish Council backed it. 

4. Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of 10th May 2023
It was RESOLVED to approve the minutes from the last meeting as a true and accurate record. 
5. Reports from District Councillors
Our new District Councillors had been invited to attend the Annual Parish Meeting, which followed this Council meeting, so there were no reports at this meeting.

6. HALC update
The Chairman reported that she would attend the HALC AGM scheduled to take place on 26th July, followed by a meeting with Horsham District Council. She also advised that there was a Climate Action Zoom meeting on 19th July which Councillor Russell thought he could attend. 

7. Planning Applications
Honeybridge Farm Honeybridge Lane Ashurst West Sussex BN44 3AW 
Case No: DC/23/1172 Proposal: Application to confirm the continuous use of building for (C3) purposes for a period in excess of ten years (Lawful Development Certificate - Existing). 

	Councillors discussed the above application and decided not to comment.  


8. Planning Decisions from HDC

(a) Application Number: DC/23/0610 
Site: Honeybridge Farm Honeybridge Lane Ashurst West Sussex BN44 3AW 
Description: Application to confirm the existing siting of a static caravan within a residential garden to provide ancillary accommodation for a period in excess of ten years (Lawful Development Certificate Existing). 
Decision: Withdrawn 
Application Date of Decision: 09/06/2023 

(b) Application Number: DC/23/0644 
Site: Doves Farm Spithandle Lane Wiston West Sussex BN44 3DY 
Description: Replacement of existing garage with a new garage. 
Decision: Application Permitted 
Date of Decision: 08/06/2023

	Councillors acknowledged the above planning decisions from Horsham District Council.  

9. Planning Appeals Lodged

Ref No: DC/21/1068 
Site Address: Small Piece of Woodland Known as Furlong Shaw. Situated Approximately 200M North of 1 Merrion Cottages RH13 8EH 
Description: A single shepherd’s hut rented out for holiday use and an associated kitchen and bathroom. (Lawful Development Certificate - Existing). 
Officers Recommendation: Split Decision 
Decision Level: Delegated Decision 
HDC Decision: Split Decision 
Date Appeal Lodged: 12/06/2023

Councillors considered the planning appeal and RESOLVED to remain neutral. 



10. Payments and bank reconciliation 

The Clerk presented the latest bank reconciliation (6th July) which showed a balance of £18,821.61 (See Appendix 1) and detailed all expenditure as below since the last meeting on 10th May, which councillors RESOLVED to approve.  

	Date
	Payee
	Cheque No
	Cost Centre
	Amount

	6.7.23
	E Simpson (Salary June 2023)
	BACS
	Salaries & associated costs
	296.83

	6.7.23
	E Simpson (Office allowance June 2023)
	BACS
	Salaries & associated costs
	13.33

	6.7.23
	HMRC (E Simpson quarterly tax for April-June 2023)
	BACS
	Salaries & associated costs
	178.00

	6.7.23
	Information Commission Officer (ICO)
	DD
	General, admin & insurance
	35.00

	10.5.23
	Sussex Land Services (May & June 2023)
	BACS
	Recreation Ground Grant
	565.72

	10.5.23
	HDC play inspections (Oct 22 – March 23)
	BACS
	Recreation Ground Grant
	86.40

	10.5.23
	Business Water Stream (11 March – 10 June 2023)
	BACS
	Recreation Ground Grant
	21.22

	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	TOTAL
	£1,196.50



The Clerk informed the Council that payments usually paid by the Recreation Ground were being paid by the Council out of funds granted by the Council to the Recreation Ground as per the 2023-24 budget. 


11. Recreation Ground
(a) To receive a report on the Recreation Ground Trust’s income and expenditure since the last meeting on 10th May. 
The Clerk reported that she had been unable to receive a recent bank balance due to ongoing issues with contacting HSBC so the Chair confirmed she would contact them. 
Expenditure since the last meeting: (paid through the Parish account as above.) 

	10.5.23
	Sussex Land Services (May & June 2023)
	Recreation Ground Grant
	565.72

	10.5.23
	HDC play inspections (Oct 22 – March 23)
	Recreation Ground Grant
	86.40

	10.5.23
	Business Water Stream (11 March – 10 June 2023)
	Recreation Ground Grant
	21.22

	
	
	TOTAL
	673.34



(b) The Chair informed the Council that she had recently met representatives from the football club to discuss their requirements for 2023/24. The Club needs to have use of the showers which Councillor Russell said he could arrange so long as he had sufficient notice. 
It was AGREED that the Clerk would now finalise the contract and send this together with an invoice to the football club for the first instalment. 
 
(c) The Chair advised that the potassium phosphite solution to the oak tree located at the corner of the car park, adjacent to the main road, had not been applied. The Chair had spoken to Bartletts again and they advised they would be in touch shortly to confirm a date to complete the work.  

(d) With regard to the rebuild/replacement of the John Eaton Hut, the Chair reported that she planned to invite two or three of the architects who had provided quotes to attend the September meeting to discuss their proposals and answer any preliminary questions from the Council. The Chair also said that it would be beneficial to look at the recent rebuilds of local cricket clubs and suggested that the councillors should visit some sites together. 
It was AGREED that the Chair would liaise with the 3 architects/contractors that we have been dealing with to see if they are in a position to make a presentation to the Council 
It was further AGREED that the Chair would arrange some dates for councillors to visit some other sports halls, buildings to get a feel for what we are looking for.

12. Update on Speedwatch, Speed Restrictions at Bines Green
(a) Speedwatch and discussions with Sussex Safer Roads Partnership 
	Councillor Nicholson suggested that if residents were concerned about speeding then it would be of great help if they could volunteer to be part of the Speedwatch as volunteers were limited. He was regularly in touch with the police who had confirmed that ‘slow down’ signs attached to the speed limits were the only options available for the parish. These had been approved in March but he had still not been advised when the Council could expect them.  The parish was not eligible for a mobile camera as data revealed the that the Ashurst main road was not considered to be sufficiently dangerous. He advised he had been in touch with WSCC County Councillor, Paul Lineham, who, although he had suggested a number of options, advised he was uncertain they would be accepted.  Some of the options had a significant financial implication for which the Council did not have the funds. 

(b) West Grinstead Parish Council’s TRO proposal for speed restrictions at Bines Green together with Ashurst Parish Council’s proposal for a 40pm Speed Restriction north of Ashurst.

	The Council discussed the proposed consultation (See Appendix 2) and RESOLVED to approve the wording. It was AGREED that the Clerk would publish the consultation on the Council’s website, and the Chairman would arrange to have it placed on the village noticeboard and have it circulated via the Village What’s App and the Village email distribution. The consultation would run until 31st August 2023. 

13. Correspondence
A resident had written to the Parish Council to see what could be done to prevent cars from parking on the corner of the road by the school. It was described as very dangerous, especially as small children were involved. A conversation ensued amongst Councillors and the possibility of a one-way voluntary system was discussed. 
It was AGREED that the Chair would follow up with the Resident and the School.
	
Date of next meeting: 21th September (Recreation Ground AGM at 7pm followed by the Council meeting at 7.30pm). 
The Chairman closed the meeting at 7pm.



Signed …………………………………………………….                            Date …………………….
 Appendix 1
 APC bank reconciliation as at 6 July 2023
	
	

	Balance per bank statement as at 6th July 23
	

	
	

	
	

	Closing balance 6th July 2023
	19,600.33

	
	

	Add: outstanding receipts
	0.00

	Less: outstanding payments
	-778.72

	
	

	Net balance 
	18,821.61

	
	

	Cashbook (balance as of 1st April 2023)
	15,155.91

	Add receipts (from 1st April – 6th July 2023)
	6,700

	Less payments (from 1st April – 6th July 2023)
	-3,034.3

	Net balance
	18,821.61


 

















Appendix 2 







Traffic consultation document
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Dear residents, 

West Grinstead Parish Council is looking to submit a Traffic Regulation Order application to extend the 40mph zone from Partridge Green, further south along the Bines Road (B2135), to just beyond the bridge. West Grinstead is seeking Ashurst Parish Council’s support so, in turn, we would like to establish the views of our residents. 

1. Would you like to see an extension of the 40mph speed limit out of Partridge Green along Bines Road to south of the bend over the bridge?  (See the attached map for details of this proposed extension.)  



Answer: YES / NO 

Do add a comment if you wish: 







Ashurst Parish Council would also like to ask this supplementary question:

2. Would you like to see a 40mph speed limit north out of Ashurst Village along the Bines Road equivalent to the distance of the 40mph restriction south of the village)? 



Answer: YES  /   NO



Do add a comment if you wish:









Please send your responses to our Clerk, Emily Simpson, on ashurstclerk@outlook.com 

The consultation period will run until the 31st August 2023. 
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Dear residents,

West Grinstead Parish Council is looking to submit a Traffic Regulation Order application to extend the
40mph zone from Partridge Green, further south along the Bines Road (B2135), to just beyond the
bridge. West Grinstead is seeking Ashurst Parish Council’s support so, in turn, we would like to establish
the views of our residents.

1. Would you like to see an extension of the 40mph speed limit out of Partridge Green along Bines
Road to south of the bend over the bridge? (See the attached map for details of this proposed
extension.)

Answer: YES / NO

Do add a comment if you wish:

Ashurst Parish Council would also like to ask this supplementary question:

2. Would you like to see a 40mph speed limit north out of Ashurst Village along the Bines Road
equivalent to the distance of the 40mph restriction south of the village)?

Answer: YES / NO

Do add a comment if you wish:

Please send your responses to our Clerk, Emily Simpson, on ashurstclerk@outlook.com

The consultation period will run until the 31st August 2023.










